Process for Registering a Child Born Abroad as a British Citizen
Below are the prominent points of reply from the British Consulate in Guangzhou, dated 4th January 2010:
“Please find attached our leaflet of First Passport or Birth Certificate for a Child for your information. The consular fee is subject to change without further notice.

Please also see below for information on the difference between Chinese and British citizenship laws. 

Does my child need a visa to leave China?

Yes. Your child will need to obtain a visa/permit. According to Chinese visa regulations, foreign babies cannot exit China until they obtain a one-time Exit Visa/Permit.

NOTE: Chinese and British laws governing citizenship differ. Article 3 of The People's Republic of China Nationality Law does not recognise dual nationality. And Article 4 of The People's Republic of China Nationality Law states that any person born in China whose parents are both Chinese nationals or one of whose parents is a Chinese national shall have Chinese nationality. This may mean a child born to a Chinese national, regardless of their partner's nationality, will automatically acquire Chinese citizenship and may experience problems when applying for a Chinese exit visa at some local Public Security Entry and Exit Bureau because the Chinese government does not recognise their British citizenship (even though the United Kingdom does).

In some cities, the Municipal Public Security Entry and Exit Bureau issue a one-time exit permit to assist the child to leave the country. But the local public security entry and exit bureau in many other cities do not offer such service. In order to legally leave the country, the parents will have to apply with the local public security authorities to renounce the Chinese Citizenship for the child. The process can take more than three months. Once the child's Chinese citizenship is officially forsaken, the local public security entry and exit bureau will recognise the child's British passport and issue an exit visa for the child.

For further details on this issue contact your local Public Security Bureau or the British Embassy or the Consulates-General closest to you (Click below for contact details):

http://ukinchina.fco.gov.uk/en/our-offices-in-china/other-locations-in-china
Please let us know should you have any further queries.

Since you are a British national resident in South China, we recommend that you register with us on 

< https://www.locate.fco.gov.uk/locateportal/ >  in order to stay informed.”
We hope this is of some help to you + best wishes

China Expat’s

